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8-27-20
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,

We usually begin our letter to you with upbeat suggestions and ways to enjoy the summer during the pandemic. Unfortunately, not this time. There is a slight increase of COVID -19 cases in town that needs to be discussed. Most of us get our daily updates on the virus through WMUR. WMUR is supplying good accurate information to our state. According to DHHS Dashboard it lists the number of cases today is 5-9. The increase in cases has scared some of you. It should be a wake-up call. We all knew this virus was not going away and that Winchester was not going to be spared. The goal all along was to keep the numbers low, and the number is low. There is no reason to think that those affected are not doing what they should be doing, self-quarantining.
Some expressed displeasure because they think town officials should be doing something more. A town’s Health Officer is basically the eyes and ears of DHHS. We are here to educate the public and businesses about the preventative measures we ALL need to be doing. The Health Officer also investigates complaints and reports back to DHHS. The state has made it very clear only first responders are to be informed about the cases in a municipality. They need this information so if they are called to respond to those infected, they can wear protective equipment to protect themselves. Due to HIPPA requirements this information is bound to privacy, even to town officials. There are efforts in the state to inform Health Officers directly with the numbers of cases in a municipality and with general information such as if there is a cluster in a family or is the spread among individuals. Nothing more. We don’t really need to know who has it or not. If we all recognize that anyone can carry the virus then we will all be safer. This is what the CDC has been saying since the beginning. Stay home when you can, don’t mingle in groups, wash you hands and wear a mask. Each and everyone of us has a responsibility to protect ourselves and our neighbors. Blame and assumptions go nowhere. We are all in this together and are partners in fighting this virus.
There is one question that keeps getting asked: Why can hundreds of people go to Walmart at one time, but they can’t go to church, or to sporting events or bars? Because when you are in a store you literally pass people, your closest contact may be of a minute at most. Unless someone sneezes in your face, you are safe. When you sit near someone at a game or are within 6ft of someone for greater than 15 minutes, that is when the virus spreads. It’s that simple. Persons living in any of the senior housing facilities should NOT be gathering in common areas. The only people you should be gathering with is members of the same household. This does not mean you cannot visit friends outside at a 6ft distance. Socializing is good for all of us. If we can limit our contact with people, ours chances of catching the virus diminishes.
As always- be kind, be considerate, be informed, be aware and most important be safe!
